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    On July 12, I held office hours 
and attended the Unit III elders’ 
monthly meeting. Chairman 
Payment was there and said we 
needed an institutional researcher 
position ($63,000) for grants and 
gathering data and a contract for 
livestreaming our meetings. I said 
I would probably not be support-
ing these items as we had just 
come back into the black with our 
budget. It seems when we just get 
a few dollars in the black, there 
are proposals to spend without 
trying to pad the pocket book for 
unexpected items. I do believe 
we need more grant writer posi-
tions because they do pay for 
themselves with the right person, 
but it was not good timing for 
me. I suggested waiting until we 
see where we were at for 2014’s 
budgets.
    The livestream contract I can-
not support. Those of you who 
do not know what I am talk-
ing about, I will explain. Last 
fall when the Constitution was 
going to be reviewed by the 
elders, board and Constitutional 
Committee, the chairman 
invited his friend, Tom Biron, 
to livestream (broadcast on the 
Internet live) the review. There 
was a vote, or maybe several, 
depending on who was coming 
into the room to support the vote. 
I voted ‘no’ and so did a few 
other board and Constitutional 
Committee members including 
the past committee chairman. 
Anyway, from that point on, 
Tom has been livestreaming our 
meetings and workshops held on 
the meeting dates. He is being 
paid (travel and expenses) by 
the chairman and some Unit I 
board reps. Some feel that those 
of us who do not support paying 
$20,000 a year for this service 
have something to hide or want 
closed door meetings. This is 
far from the case. I am not will-
ing to pay for something we can 
do in-house for little or no cost 
and the tribe owns it. We have 
our entertainment manager who 
comes to all the meetings with 
the microphones and video cam-
era. He is a salaried employee 
who already comes. We can take 
the recording and download it to 
our website and have it accessed 
only by our members by using 
their tribal enrollment numbers as 
passwords. This way, our infor-
mation is limited to our members 
and it is the property of the tribe. 
Currently, with Tom livestream-
ing the meetings, he owns the 
information. Who in their right 
mind would let someone come 
into their business and record 
things without owning the rights? 
This became a feud at our July 

16 meeting in Munising. The 
resolution was on our meeting 
agenda and there was no contract 
attached and was not sent out 
for bids like our normal practice. 
Would you vote on something 
without details? I don’t like 
shady business. The board voted 
7-4 against it. The chairman said 
he would pay for it himself and 
own it. I say, then why would we 
pay for it, if he is willing to pay. 
The other issue is sometimes we 
discuss things that should not 
be aired to the world about our 
businesses. It is one thing for 
members at the meetings to hear, 
but we do not need our competi-
tors or potential business partners 
knowing everything we do. I did 
thank Tom for volunteering his 
time.
    On July 15, we had our casino 
oversight meeting with our casino 
CFO, COO and executive assis-
tant. We discussed each casino’s 
local customer base (living within 
50 miles). Hessel is 80 percent 
locals, Christmas 79 percent, 
Manistique 74 percent, Sault Ste. 
Marie 66 percent and St. Ignace 
45 percent. The next largest mar-
ket share for St. Ignace is 101-
250 miles, which is 32 percent, 
followed by 51-100 miles, 16 per-
cent and tourists 250 miles plus 
is 7 percent. St. Ignace is mostly 
affected by downstate competi-
tion, so we need to be more 
competitive and become a resort 
destination. I proposed, since 
we were just named the number 
one casino in Michigan, that we 
advertise the crap out of it. All of 
our billboards and commercials 
and newsprint need to state this. 
We should be using the lady who 
won $3 million at the Shores 
in this advertising campaign as 
well. I would also like to see the 
following changes: Each casino 
needs its own marketing repre-
sentative. All three of the smaller 
casinos have none. They can each 
have their own promotions based 
on their target market and, after 
all, they know their customers 
better than anyone. I would also 
like to see each casino have their 
own menus with some similarities 
for buying power but, like I said 
before, each casino has different 
markets. Each casino bar depart-
ment should select its own enter-
tainment and bar promotions. I 
believe that even though we are 
all Kewadin Casinos they do not 
have to do everything the same. 
With differences, your customers 
will travel to each casino for the 
different promos and amenities. 
We need change and buy in from 
everyone involved. The auditing 
firm we hired to review market-
ing and our food outlets were on 
site the week of July 22. They 
will be providing a written report 
to the board soon.
    On July 16, we had our 
board meeting in Munising. 
The livestream was discussed 
and voted on like I wrote about 
earlier. The other item of conten-
tion was the board putting the 
Health Division under the execu-
tive director. We did motion and 
voted on this and Housing at our 
June 25 meeting in the Sault but 
it came forward on a resolution 
in Munising. The only change 
was that Bonnie Culfa, the health 
services director, will report to 
Christine (executive director) who 
reports to Chairman Payment. 

The board made a management 
decision within its authority. This 
is being portrayed as such a bad 
decision. There are many reasons 
for this action. The chairman has 
recently been appointed to many 
boards at the federal level, which 
is a great thing for our tribe, so 
it is one less division to oversee. 
At many of our elder meetings, 
there are concerns about getting 
appointments, keeping doctors 
and dentists and overall ser-
vices. There is also some politics 
involved that I will not point out 
at this time. When we were dis-
cussing this item, I spoke twice 
on this and raised my hand a third 
time and was told by the chair-
man that I already spoke twice 
and he would poll the board to 
see if there was an objection to 
me speaking again (which there 
wasn’t). Needless to say, I was 
very upset. I normally only speak 
once, maybe twice, on an item 
and several people speak several 
times on an item and he wanted 
to play that card. He better stick 
to that rule for everyone, not just 
when it is not going his way! 
Now he is trying to petition the 
membership to referendum this 
resolution. Really, let’s waste 
$10,000-$30,000 more money on 
a management decision. There 
was also a letter sent to tribal 
employees of the Health Division 
saying the change affected their 
livelihood. What a scare tactic. 
They all still report to Bonnie, so 
nothing has changed for them. 
There was also a petition for the 
health change and a petition for 
constitutional amendments. Many 
employees were upset about this 
and do not want to be put in the 
middle of it. I brought this infor-
mation to the board members 
on July 30 and showed them the 
mailing. None of them had admit-
ted to knowing and many were 
not happy about it either. Don’t 
we have more pressing issues to 
deal with?
    On July 17, I was at the St. 
Ignace casino from 8 a.m. to 3 
p.m. doing the last team member 
surveys for that site.
    On July 18, I was at the Sault 
casino from 9 a.m. to noon and 
1:30 to 4 p.m. doing their last 
surveys. There was a large turn-
out for this.
    On July 19, I held office hours 
and went to the elders’ center 
to say goodbye to Toni Conguy, 
a cook for several years who 
moved on to another job. We will 
miss Toni and wish her luck in 
her new job.
    We held a gaming expansion 
meeting that afternoon with some 
of our developers on the Lansing 
and New Boston projects. We are 
in the middle of negotiating our 
compact with the state and anx-
iously awaiting a conclusion to 
move forward.
    On July 22, I attended the 
Elders Advisory Committee meet-
ing in Newberry. There were con-
cerns with getting into the dental 
clinics and, when having need for 
extractions and work, they were 
told they needed a cleaning and 
exam prior. I told them, if they 
have emergencies, they can go to 
any clinic at 8 a.m. and will be 
seen and do not have to wait for 
an appointment. Some prefer to 
travel to the Sault instead of St. 
Ignace or Manistique. 
    Justin Miller, the Elder 

Division VISTA worker, dis-
cussed possible fundraising 
opportunities and growing 
tobacco for individuals. Division 
Director Cheri Goetz discussed 
working with GFS on our meal 
programs and the tribe’s bidding 
on these services. There were 
concerns with elders declining 
participation in events such as 
wanting a picnic. Many elders 
feel there has been loss of pride 
in their tribe as a factor. This is 
very unfortunate and we need 
to re-instill that faith and pride. 
I believe this could happen if 
everyone would do the right thing 
and tell the truth without constant 
politicking. Another concern was 
that my article was so big that 
another director only got limited 
space. This is not the case, all 
directors can choose to write as 
little or as much as they want.
    On July 23, we had our work-
shop in the Sault and held a 
Gaming Commission hearing and 
dealt with some of the issues of 
parties involved. Indian Energy 
gave a brief update on trying to 
secure government contracts and 
the tribe is still years away from 
any return on investment.
    We drew the winners of the 
team member surveys. There 
were five $100 winners from each 
casino and one $1,000 winner 
from all casinos. Congratulations 
to all winners, especially Kerbi 
Eimerman, the lucky $1,000 win-
ner from Manistique. Thank you 
to all team members who took 
the time to fill them out. We ran 
out of time to open them because 
some of us had appeal hearings 
to sit on and there was also a 
gratitude party for long-time team 
member, Jim Ailing, who recently 
passed on.
    The appeal hearings lasted 
from 2 to 9:20 p.m. Terminated 
team members have the ability 
to appeal their termination to an 
appeal board that is comprised 
of three board of directors mem-
bers, a department manager and a 
team member who is in a similar 
position. The supervisors who 
terminated them tell their reasons 
for termination and then the team 
members come in separately to 
state their side of the termination. 
The appeal board can ask ques-
tions to all parties involved. The 
appeal board’s decision is binding 
and can result in the team mem-
ber getting re-instated and there 
many be stipulations put in place 
such as probation, payback, vaca-
tion pay out, etc. There have been 
some recent terminations done for 
background investigation findings 
and lying on employment appli-
cations. This has resulted in some 
long-term team member termina-
tions.
    On July 26, I held office hours.
    On July 30, we had our work-
shop in the Sault. We discussed 
budget modifications that needed 
to be done.
    The Election Committee dis-
cussed changes to filling an unex-
pected vacancy on the board of 
directors or chairperson. This is 
going to be taken care of because 
of the fiasco when Chairman 
McCoy resigned and there was 
never an election for replacement. 
We will be voting on changes at 
our meeting on Aug. 6 in Kinross. 
We wanted to open the casino 
surveys but did not have access 
to them as they were locked up 

at Law Enforcement. At least we 
know they are safe, right? We 
will be opening at least a sample 
of them at our workshop on Aug. 
6 and putting a plan in place for 
compiling the data.
    We received the announcement 
that our property on Greenough, 
which was the original adminis-
tration building, has been put in 
trust.
    We had lunch with tribal busi-
nessman Noah Leask from South 
Carolina. He recently donated 
$10,000 to our tribal scholarship 
fund and participated in the July 
29 golf scholarship fundraiser. 
We look forward to a promising 
relationship with Noah and thank 
him for his contribution to higher 
education for our members!
    On July 31, we met with the 
Housing Division to discuss its 
2014 plan. Unfortunately, most of 
their Housing Commission meet-
ings usually conflict with another 
one of our meetings so it was nice 
of the Housing director to accom-
modate our schedule so we could 
participate. We discussed emer-
gency housing through our ACFS 
Division. If someone has been 
given an eviction, a person may 
qualify for a once a year payment 
of up to $750 to prevent eviction 
or it allows for a deposit for a 
member needing a place to live. 
We have a program for members 
to receive up to $6,500 for a new 
furnace or water heater under a 
homeowner rehab program. We 
learned that Housing only brings 
in less than $150,000 per year 
on rent for about 500 of its units. 
That is very sad. There are only 
about half the residents paying 
any rent at all. I see Housing as a 
resource for low income families 
to be able to provide shelter for 
themselves and/or their families, 
but not necessarily a lifetime 
residence, unless you are raising 
a family, an elder or handicapped 
person. There are so many mem-
bers in need of housing and we 
don’t have enough units to help 
everyone. We have some single 
people living in three bedroom 
homes also. It is not that I want 
to go around kicking people out 
of housing. but we need some 
happy medium. Everyone needs 
to pay some sort of rent because 
no matter where you go you will 
have to pay something. Some 
members quit or will not work 
so they don’t have to pay rent. I 
suggested that maybe everyone 
could at least pay $100 and put 
that money in a fund for a down 
payment program so eventu-
ally that person could purchase 
his or her own home. Currently, 
there are deductions for having 
children, child care, paying child 
support and a travel allowance, so 
if you were set an amount for rent 
and had all these deductions you 
could potentially not pay any-
thing. We used to have about a 25 
percent turnover in tenants and 
now it is about 10 percent, which 
probably is due to the economy.
    The Housing Division is heav-
ily subsidized by a NAHASDA 
block grant and has specific 
guidelines to follow. We use this 
money to be able to modernize 
our homes, pay for the tribe’s K-9 
unit, dog food and training, com-
munity policing activities, culture 
camp support, community center 
construction such as the Hessel
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    An ongoing issue for our Unit 
IV area was the closing down 
of the Escanaba satellite health/
community office. The closings 
also included the Marquette 
office, which Unit V and Unit IV 
members utilized for services.
    A few months ago, the 
board of directors approved 
for a Health Access Ad Hoc 
Exploratory Group to be formed, 
which directors Joan Carr-
Anderson, Darcy Morrow, and 
myself were involved including 
other board members, health 
staff and the executive director. 
The committee was tasked to 
work on re-establishing services 
that were taken from the rural 
areas in 2008.
    The committee met over 
several months and identified 
a list of priorities. At the June 
3, St. Ignace board meeting, 
a motion was made and sup-
ported by the board to enact 
the health access priorities, this 
consisted of re-openings of 
Escanaba, Marquette, DeTour 
and Drummond Island. 
    The total cost to re-establish 
these services will be $15,900 
per year. Health staff were 
directed to find the funding 
within the Health budget or tribal 
support and were given the task 
of looking for suitable office 
space in those areas. This is a 
very small/minimal amount to 
re-establish a presence back in 
those communities.

    I’M VERY HAPPY TO 
REPORT THAT at the July 9 
board meeting, I motioned to 
approve, and Director Morrow 
seconded, the resolution approv-
ing the Escanaba lease. The 
board of directors has supported 
and approved to lease office 
space in Penstar’s office build-
ing at 1401 North 26th Street, 
Escanaba, Mich. 
    Health staff and Marlene 
Glaesman, rural clinics health 
director, will be working on 
setting up the office space this 
week. As soon as they get the 
telephone line installed, Marlene 
will make sure to put out an 
announcement. In the mean-
time if you have any questions, 
you can call myself or Director 
Morrow or leave a message for 
Tara or Diane at the Manistique 
Health Clinic, (906) 341-8469 or 
(866) 401-0043.
    The following services will be 
offered:
    — Community Health nurs-
ing,
    — Community Health techni-
cian,
    — Medication delivery and 
pick up services,
    — Other available health 
promotion/disease prevention 
services,
    — Wellness/foot-clinics/
immunizations,
    — Access to tribal program 
applications.
    The resolution also autho-
rized the chairman to sign the 
five-year lease agreement, which 
expires on July 31, 2018.
    Marlene Glaesman also identi-
fied office space in the Peninsula 
Medical Center in Marquette to 
sub-lease. Marlene will bring the 
lease forward for board approval 
when it’s ready.
    TAP – Tribal Action Plan — 
We have completed our western 
end focus groups. Input from the 
seven-county service areas will 
be included in the action plan 
that is being worked on. We have 
developed a survey and the next 
step is to get them mailed out 
to the membership and returned 

with your valuable input. Please 
ensure when all tribal surveys 
are sent to your household that 
you complete and return them. It 
is imperative to ensure that we 
receive your input and the data 
collected will help with pushing 
for expansion of tribal services.
    I would like to send a special 
thank you to Mary Jenerou CPS 
(Great Lakes Recovery Centers, 
Inc., Manistique Outpatient 
Services) who was the facili-
tator for our community and 
professional focus groups held 
throughout the western end. And 
thanks to Rita Glyptis who was 
the focus group recorder and 
organized these events.
    Below is the resolution, 
Amending Chapter 10: Tribal 
Election Ordinance Special 
Advisory Election that will be 
voted on at tomorrow night’s 
(Aug. 6) board meeting. If 
approved, it should help alleviate 
the debacle that happened when 
Joe McCoy left office. 
    Amending Ch. 10: Tribal 
Election Ordinance Special 
Advisory Elections
    WHEREAS, the Tribal Code 
Chapter 10: Election Ordinance 
allows for the conduct of a 
Special Advisory Election to 
assist the Board of Directors 
in filling a vacated seat via 
appointment; and
    WHEREAS, Tribal Code 
Chapter 10: Election Ordinance 
contains timelines that pro-
hibit the conduct of a Special 
Advisory Election if it were to 
occur six months prior to the 
Notice of Election for a General 
Election; and
    WHEREAS, the Board of 
Directors is of the opinion that 
the six month timeframe is too 
stringent and has tasked the 
Election Committee with calcu-
lating a new timeline that allows 
for the conduct of a Special 
Advisory Election as close in 
time to a Notice of Election for 
a General Election as can rea-
sonably be had; and
    WHEREAS, the Election 
Committee has studied the 

request and recommends a 
new time line that requires the 
Notice of Election for a Special 
Advisory Election to be given 
no earlier than sixty-five days 
before a Notice of Election for a 
General Election which in turn 
requires the counting of ballots 
of a Special Advisory Election 
to occur no later than the day 
before the Notice of Election for 
a General Election; and
    WHEREAS, this recommen-
dation is made with the under-
standing that a Special Advisory 
Election conducted pursuant to 
a sixty five day timeline will: (a) 
not have a primary; (b) voter 
registration will close upon 
the Notice of Election or near 
immediately thereafter; (c) the 
possibility exist that a potential 
candidate’s background check 
will not be completed in time 
for inclusion on the ballot; and 
(d) the timelines for the conduct 
of a Special Advisory Election 
will not be set by law but rather 
by the Election Committee and 
will be published in the Election 
Notice and will be subject to 
change pending unforeseen cir-
cumstances brought on by the 
condensed timeline. 
    NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT 
RESOLVED, that the Board of 
Directors accepts the Election 
Committee’s recommendation 
and adopts Tribal Code Chapter 
10: Election Ordinance, 
Subchapter II in its entirety as 
attached.
    Attachment:
    Subchapter II: Special 
Advisory Elections 
    10.201 Purpose and Authority.
    Article VI, Section 2 of the 
Constitution provides that the 
Board of Directors shall, by 
majority vote, fill vacancies 
on the Board of Directors by 
appointment of a voting Member 
to fill the unexpired term of the 
departed official. The Board of 
Directors has determined to con-
duct Special Advisory Elections 
to assist it in performing its 
responsibilities under Article 
VI. The results of any Special 
Advisory Election conducted 
pursuant to this Subchapter are 
advisory only and are not bind-
ing on the Board of Directors. 
The purpose of this Subchapter 
is to establish procedures for 
conducting Special Advisory 
Elections. The regulations and 
procedures contained in this 
Chapter shall be administered in 
such a way as to accomplish this 
purpose and intent. 
10.202 Scope.
    This Subchapter shall govern 
Special Advisory Elections for 
the Board of Directors conducted 
by the Board of Directors to 
assist it in filling vacant Board 
seats.
10.203 Notice. 
    The Election Committee shall 

be noticed of a vacancy on the 
Board of Directors by:
    (1) the Board of Directors 
providing written notice to the 
Election Committee; or
    (2) upon the Election 
Committee appearing before 
the Board of Directors being 
informed there is a vacancy.
10.204 Date of Election.
    The date of the election shall 
not be earlier than sixty-five 
(65) days after the Election 
Announcement for the Special 
Advisory Election. No Special 
Advisory Election shall be held 
if the election date shall be later 
than the Election Announcement 
for the next general election.
10.205 Election Announcement.
    Upon notice of a vacancy the 
Election Committee shall within 
three (3) business days prepare 
and post at each tribal office an 
Election Announcement which 
shall explain the purpose of the 
Special Advisory Election, give 
date of election, the manner by 
which the Vote is to be taken, 
the office to be filled, the pro-
cedures for the nomination of 
Candidates, the time limit for 
each stage of the election proce-
dure and the voting requirements 
for the elections. It shall provide 
information on the election to 
eligible voters, and shall also 
publicize the election informa-
tion throughout the election unit 
affected.
10.206 Applicability of General 
Election Rules.
    All other Sections of this 
Chapter are applicable to Special 
Advisory Elections except as 
specifically indicated in this 
Subchapter. The timelines found 
in this Chapter relating to gener-
al elections are not applicable to 
a Special Advisory Election. The 
timelines for a Special Advisory 
Election shall be determined 
by the Election Committee in 
such a way as to accomplish 
the purpose and intent of this 
Subchapter and shall be pub-
lished within the Election Notice. 
10.207 Primary.
    There shall be no primary for 
a Special Advisory Election.
10.208 Appointment.
    (1) The Board of Directors 
is not prohibited from filling a 
vacancy prior to the certification 
of the Special Advisory Election.
    (2) The Board of Directors 
is not prohibited from filling a 
vacancy with an individual who 
did not participate in the Special 
Advisory Election. 
    (3) The Board of Directors 
is not required to appoint the 
individual who received the most 
votes in the Special Advisory 
Election. 
    If you have any questions or 
concerns feel free to contact me 
at (906) 322-3819 or 341-6783.
    Thank you,
    Denise Chase, vice chair
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 community center, etc. Housing 
must maintain all of its current 
homes before spending money 
on new construction. Twenty 
percent of our annual grant cov-
ers administration and planning 
expenses. We need to plan for 
ways to continue supporting 
these programs if someday we 
lose our NAHASDA funding 
and as we see more sequestra-
tion cuts to this area. There are 
proposed cuts of 14 percent for 
2014 and the government will not 
be funding home improvement 
through the BIA for next year, 
either. Housing is very interested 
in establishing 501(c) 3 status and 
8(a)a status to encourage more 
funding and revenue sources, 
which I agree with.
    Aug. 2, I held office hours and 
could not make any phone calls 
from my land line or use my 
computer through the network 
possibly due to the recent storms. 
My phone will be fixed soon at 
my office.
    Aug. 3, I went to the Youth 
Empowerment Powwow in 

Rexton. It is my understanding 
this has been taking place for 
about 10 years. I am so proud of 
the youth for taking on this task. I 
also want to thank the YEA staff 
and all the volunteers and drums 
who were present to make this a 
great youth event of learning and 
participating in their teachings 
and customs. Rexton has a special 
place in my heart, anyway, as 
my family has had a cabin there 
for about 25 years and it is truly 
“God’s country.” I will be back 
next year and encourage everyone 
to try and make it.
    As I write this report, the 
board received an email from the 
chairman wanting to limit how 
much we can write in our unit 
reports. Apparently, directors 
only used to be able to write one-
half page and the chairperson a 
full page. The only restriction 
that I have been aware of is no 
more than 500 words during your 
election cycle. I have been on the 
board for one year and there has 
never been a comment or policy 
shown to me about it. I will 
continue to inform the member-

ship and have actually had a lot 
of positive feedback about my 
reports. The next thing will prob-
ably be censorship. We also were 
sent an email on Thursday along 
with the government financials 
that we cannot ask questions 
about programs only financial 
information during these meet-
ings. If we had program ques-
tions we need to send them 
to the chairman on the Friday 
before Monday financials to get a 
response. Are you kidding me? If 
I have a question that may have 
just came to mind, I will ask it. 
Sometimes this may be the only 
time you see the division direc-
tors to ask questions. 
    A reminder to mark your cal-
endar for the best powwow in 
the U.P., the St. Ignace powwow 
takes place on Aug. 24-25 at 
the Father Marquette Memorial 
grounds off of US-2.
    As always, feel free to contact 
me with your questions or con-
cerns at bsorenson@saulttribe.net 
or Bridgett91@yahoo.com, my 
office at 643-2123 or cell phone 
at 430-0536.

Bringing back health services to Units IV and V 

Denise Chase, Director,
Unit IV
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